June 1, 2021

School Newsletter

- The Diocese of Fresco, in consultation with all the schools, will not offer distance learning for the 2021-2022 school year. This decision was based on the stress and the increased workload placed on teachers. Should our school be mandated the CDC or the state of California, St. Ann will resume distance learning for the entire school in the case of an emergency.
- There have been many questions asked about the 2021-2022 school year with respect to COVID restrictions. As the school receives updated information from the diocese, we will continue to notify all faculty and families. As of right now, students are now allowed to be 3 feet apart inside the classroom while wearing their masks and sitting at their desk with a desk shield instead of the original 6 feet distance. (All students and staff must be 6 feet apart inside the church during Mass.) Due to our excessive heat, the diocese is allowing students to be outside without their masks on if they choose once the temperature reaches 80 degrees or above. Please continue to check your email now and throughout the summer for important information.

We are gearing up for a Krispy Kreme fundraiser. Money raised will go towards STEM. There are a couple things to note:

- The pickup date will be **Friday**, **June 4**th
- The deadline for orders will be Wednesday, June 2nd
- \$15/dozen, Money due on the day of order. Forms will go home with students today as well as additional forms in the Monday envelope

I would like to encourage people who don't want donuts for themselves to consider purchasing donuts to **donate** to:

- -the police dept
- -the fire dept
- -their child's class and/or teacher
- -the local ER or whichever first responder group they want to
- -We can get parent volunteers to deliver to these places on the delivery day

We will need a few parents to help with this fundraiser. If you are interested, please contact the school office @ (760) 375-4713. Bishop & Associates will donate a \$250 prize for the class that sells the most dozen. Bishop & Associates will donate a prize for the student/family that sells the most.

- **Drone Needed**: In preparation for filming a video (marketing purposes this next school year), we are looking to see if someone has a drone with a camera, preferably one with 4K resolution that can be used. If so, please call the school office.
- **Summer Painting:** We need help repainting the picnic tables in the outside eating area on the playground. Please call the school office if you're interested ***Parent Hours***
- New PTG officers for next year: President: Mo Morales, Vice-President: Cathy Dawson, Secretary: Brianna Ryan, Treasurer: Katie Wadley
- Outstanding Balances: All accounts must be cleared by the end of the school year. Please log in to your FACTS financial account to pay any unpaid balances.
- **Dennis Uniform Information:** If you need to order from Dennis Uniforms, all that is available in the McDonald plaid are skorts, skirts and jumpers. Please remember boy's bottoms are Dennis uniform only.
- **Tdap and Varicella Shots: ALL 7th grade students** are required to have these shots before entering their 7th grade year. Students WILL NOT be allowed to enter school grounds unless shot records are turned into the school office.
- **Spirit Wear Pre-Orders:** Forms are due back May 28th. Reminder-5th grade will need to transition to black polo's next year!

Reminders:

- **Used Uniforms** are available anytime during the school day, or before and after dismissal. If you need to browse through the used uniform inventory to prepare for the upcoming school year, please let the school office know. Inventory is low.
- **Hot Lunch-** Pizza (Hosted by 6th grade)

Upcoming Events

Have a blessed week!